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Technical Service Bulletin 

The purpose of this bulletin is to share information our quality team has discovered during the 
evaluation process of product returned to Hayward as warranty failures. 
•  During these evaluations a number of 12 volt UCL lights were found to have been connected to high 

voltage (120 volts) 
• When a UCL light is damaged in this way it will show a scorch mark on the lens (front) as shown in 

the illustration below.  
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Connecting the light to line voltage burns out the light, and is not considered a warranty issue.  
 
Warranty claims on lights determined to have failed due to high voltage will be considered on a case by 
case basis, but may be denied. 
 
 
Please be certain when installing UCL lights, that they are installed with correct (12-14 volts) low 
voltage. 
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